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Its been a busy year at Funzone, with lots of changes going on. 


We have had lots of new children filling up our clubs and a few staff changes too. Sadly this month we say goodbye to Ladine who has been here for over 7 years. Good luck Ladine for the future!  


We have some amazing new staff join our team , so a huge welcome to  Lauren, Megan  Liz , Paige and after Christmas we will be welcoming Stephen to our team





Changes   





Bad weather policy.


If its snowing or extreme weather please listen to local radios to see if your school is open.  (or whichever method the school uses to inform parents of closures)


Funzone aims to remain open  bu t we will risk assess daily for driving . if the weather is too severe to drive you may need to make alternative arraignments to transport your child to the club.








Jan 4th 


We  are opening as usual on the 4th January, but as some schools have an inset day we have managed to secure the hall to provide  all day cover for those who need it.  The day fee is £25  If your child normally attend after school on a Monday and you decide to book the full day your bill will  be adjusted accordingly.











We are in the process of purchasing another  minibus, this will help with the additional trips to local schools.  It will also allow us to take additional  children on trips during the holidays . 
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Newszone





November/December 2015





Dates for diary


18th Dec last day 


21st-24th  Dec Holiday club open 


25th December -3rd  January –CLOSED 


4th January 2015 Holiday club open  and return to club 











  A regular newsletter for families of Funzone 





Another New Minbus





Sponsor child  
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Early Pick up last day of term 





For  new parents who may not be aware that we can collect children early on the last day of term.  


This is for any time after 2pm. We cannot do an earlier time unfortunately as we don’t have access to the halls. There is a small charge if you require an earlier pick up ,please ask staff for details. And please let staff know  if you would like this service.





As some parents are aware we sponsor a child in Uganda. Her Name is Christine .We have been sponsoring her for over 3 years now  She writes to us regularly and we write to her and the children sometimes sends pictures to her and reply to her letters telling her about themselves and life in the UK








Boring bits…….. Please read!





Another reminder


PLEASE let us know if your child isn’t attending. Quite often the school doesn’t notify us when we collect and we waste so much time  looking for children  who are not at school or doing a club , or maybe gone to a friend’s home.  It really helps us be more efficient if you let us know if there are any changes to collections. Thank you for your support with this.








Please be aware that if your child is going on a school trip we cannot arrange to drop them off early at school, as we have many children to take to school and we need to consider those children  who are not on a trip who need dropping off at the  usual tijme.


The same applies after school. We are happy to collect if children are back at the usual time, but as we collect larger numbers of children its not fair on them to wait around for a coach to return.


If the trip arrives considerably later it may be possible to collect the children as a late pick up and a fee will apply, this would be subject to availability on the day. 
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Funzone clubs are working really well. 


All the activities are suited to the children’s ages and stages of development. 


This term we have been really busy making “all about me” books which have been great fun getting to know each other.  We have used Autumn leaves for crafts, set ground rules for each club, had  themed  weeks  of  Halloween, Fireworks and Remembrance Day  crafts.  We also did some St Anderews Day crafts.


The remainder of this term will cover festivals and how others celebrate Christmas or winter themed activities,  








School trips and pick ups 
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